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ITEM 6d

 

 
AREA PANEL 3 
7 SEPTEMBER 2005 
 
Report of the Director of Development and Cultural Services 

 

Petition – Objection to the introduction of waiting restrictions, 
Catherine Street/Leacroft Road 

 
SUPPORTING INFORMATION 
  

1.1  A petition has been received from residents of Catherine Street and Leacroft Road 
following public advertisement of a proposal to amend waiting restrictions in the Pear 
Tree area.  The petition reads “Objections to the proposal by Derby City Council to 
introduce no waiting at any time for Catherine Street and Leacroft Road”.. 

1.2  Waiting restrictions were introduced some time ago to prevent parking in residential 
streets near to The Baseball Ground on Saturday afternoons and Wednesday 
evenings.  No waiting at any time restrictions were also introduced to prevent 
vehicles from parking at junctions.  The waiting restrictions on Wednesday and 
Saturday are no longer necessary now that Derby County Football Club have 
relocated and the stadium has been demolished. 

1.3  The proposal is to remove all of the limited waiting restrictions, on Saturdays and 
Wednesdays but to leave the double yellow lines (no waiting at any time) in place.  
This will allow more roadside parking but the junctions will remain protected by the 
double yellow lines.  The proposal is not to introduce any new waiting restrictions.  It 
seems that the petitioners have misunderstood the proposal and are objecting to 
something which is not actually being proposed. 

 
PROPOSED ACTION 
  

2.1  The petitioners be informed of the misunderstanding and the proposal be introduced 
as advertised. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For more information contact: 
Background papers:  
List of appendices:  

 
Adrian Martin  Tel. 01332 715031   e-mail adrian.martin@derby.gov.uk 
None. 
None.  

 


